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Information Notes are prepared by the Community Safety Division to disseminate information to stakeholders on new 

initiatives and training, as well as legislative and other developments related to the private investigator and security guard 

industry 

Deadline for Training Completion Extended 
Temporary Security Guard Licences 

 
  

This notice is to advise of an amendment to the original Information Note that 
was circulated and posted on September 11, 2020 (link to the original notice here 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/justice/commsafe/private/pubs/virtual.pdf ). 
 
Industry workers, trainers and employers were advised: 
 

 Temporary Security Guard licensees whose licences were issued prior to 
September 14, 2020 and which expire before they are able to pass the final 
exam, may continue to work as security guards until Dec. 1st, 2020. 
 
After this date, individuals whose temporary security guard licences have 
expired may not continue acting as security guards. They may re-apply for a 
licence once they have satisfied the mandatory training requirement.  
 
 

Please be advised that the deadline of Dec. 1st, 2020 noted above has been 
extended to March 1st, 2021. 
 
This extension is to assist security guard providers/employers and trainers with 
managing business and service continuity. This will also assist industry workers by 
providing additional time to satisfy the mandatory training requirement.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above information, please e-mail 
pisg@gov.mb.ca 

 
Please include a current cell phone number in your communication so that you 
may be contacted as soon as possible. 
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